
 

HERITAGE COMMISSION MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 10, 2018 

ATTENDANCE:  Full membership: Ralph Gerenz, Chip Pollard, Anita Creager, Lon Woods and liaison, 
Finlay Rothhaus.  

Conducted walking tour of Old King’s Highway from Dahl Road through Horse Hill Conservation Area.  
We have marked the Highway on both sides of Dena Road with blue blazes.  It is our intent to clear more 
of the trail, and to eventually install markers, so that others may walk this historic trail.  Anita will walk 
the Loop Trail in Horse Hill to try to locate the second Spaulding foundation. The next section of the trail 
is planned for October from Gerard Drive as far as we can track it.  

Old business:   
 
K of C Fair: Voted to approve payment from the Heritage Commission to the Historical Society for fees 
already paid for conducting a booth at the Knights of Columbus Fair in November.  Our portion of the 
fee is $45 to be paid to the Historical Society. 
 
Simonds’ Rock:  We have been informed by Paul Micali that the legal documents which include 
recreational use of private property will not cover liability for anyone being encouraged to visit this 
historic site. Anita will contact the legal department at Pennichuck to discuss this situation further.  

 
Hazen site:  We still plan to visit the site via the Souhegan River access to photograph the Fuller Mill.  

 
 
Next Meeting:  October 8 at usual meeting place, Town Hall Community Development Conference 
Room.   Will plan an additional date for further tour of Old King’s Highway. 
  

 


